

Please visit our website: http://snac.lbpsb.qc.ca

Email address: snac@lbpearson.ca

SNAC Report to the Council of Commissioners, Parents' Committee and Programs & Services

From SNAC Meeting of April 19, 2017 Page 1 of 1

Upcoming FREE Information Night for Parents:

On **April 27th at 7pm** SNAC will be hosting a special evening for parents entitled: "Transitioning your child with special needs to High School: The next frontier with regards to Academics and Social Emotional Learning".

This evening includes:

- A presentation on various programs available in high school
- Transition strategies used by the schools
- Strategies for social emotional development
- Parents sharing their personal journeys as their children with special needs transitioned to high school

It will be held **Thursday, April 27th at 7pm**, at LBPSB Head Office, 1925 Brookdale Avenue, Dorval. Please RSVP for refreshments to snac@lbpearson.ca To download the PDF click here

Consultations: SNAC finalized and approved its responses to the following consultations:

- By-law 5: Code of Ethics and Professional Conduct Applicable to the Council of Commissioners
- By-law 1 (2017): A By-law to Fix the Day/Time/Place of Regular Meetings of the Council of Commissioners
- By-law 1E (2017): A By-law to Fix the Day/Time/Place of Regular Meetings of the Executive Committee
- Three-Year Plan of Allocation and Destination of Immovables 2017-2020

A copy of the responses will be made available on the SNAC website under the consultations tab.

SNAC Mandate and Composition: A final draft has been approved and will be submitted to council requesting approval.

<u>Need for Substitutes for Integration Aides</u>: It was shared once again that there is a lack of substitute integration aides for schools off island - in Saint Lazare and Pincourt. The school board does integration aide screenings throughout the year, however applicants are welcome to apply directly at the schools as Principals are also able to do screenings on site.

<u>Designated Handicapped Parking Spaces at LBPSB Schools:</u> It was brought to SNACs attention that not all of the LBPSB schools have dedicated handicapped parking spaces in their parking lots or at the front of the schools. This makes it considerably difficult for persons with mobility issues who are entitled to park in these designated parking spots to access the schools.

SNAC AGA: The tentative date for the AGA and selection of new SNAC parent members for the 2017-2018 school year is September 27, 2017. It will be held in the main boardroom at head office.

SNAC Website: There have been 361 main page hits and 24 webcast hits from our last meeting

Next Meeting & Year End Celebration: Wednesday May 17th, 2017 at 6:30pm at the school board